
March 4 Elementary Schools Report  

  
PENNEKAMP:  

All Pennekamp Dragons are invited to sign up for the talent show by this Friday! There is 
more info on their website.   

GRANDVIEW:  

The Grandview Open House and Young at Art show is coming up on March 26.  

MEADOWS:  

Meadows is hosting their parent party is this Saturday, March 7th.  

PACIFIC:  

Their talent show is this Friday, so students and families are welcome to support their 
fellow Panthers!  

Honorary Service Awards Nominations are due March 9th. The Honorary Service Award is a 
PTA award recognizing deserving parents, teachers and community volunteers for 
outstanding service to our community. Nomination form is on the website. 

ROBINSON:  
Robinson is hosting “Meet the Masters Family Art Night” on Friday, March 6, from 6:00 p.m., 
to 8:00 p.m. Bring the family to this hands-on art history lesson where you can learn about a 
famous artist and create your own masterpiece based upon his/her style. For more 
information, check out their website.  
 
Their next School Site Council meeting is on March 24 right after school.  

ALL:  

1st Annual Mini-Mustangs Youth Track Meet Fundraiser 
SUNDAY, MARCH 15, 2015  
1:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. Grades: K - 8th ONLY Location: Waller Stadium, Mira Costa High 
School Cost: $15 entry (includes free T-shirt) Registration closes on Thursday, March 12 This 
is an "All Comers" meet open to one and all! All you need is a pair of shoes and a desire to 
compete. Kids can enter up to 3 events - for one low price. This a great way to introduce your 
child to Track and Field, and just have some fun. Compete with and against your school 
mates. Form your own relay teams. Show us what you've got!  



Thursday, March 5, 2015 - 6:00pm to 8:00pm 
COMMUNITY BUDGET PRIORITY MEETING  

March 5, 6:00 p.m at Joslyn Community Center. Let your voice be heard at the Manhattan 
Beach Community Budget Priority Meeting on March 5. This meeting aims to engage 
residents early in the budget process so they can voice their priorities as the city develops its 
Fiscal 2015/16 budget. Space is limited. To RSVP, click here or email  


